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Report September  2016 

Beloved brethren, 

I pray that as you receive this report, you and yours will be found in the best of 

health.  We at this time are rejoicing in His blessings.  

We have had a very good months as we have continued to work hard preaching the 

Gospel. The brethren here are all working hard to help and to do as much as they 

can to help the congregation grow.   

Our attendance this month continues to be the same with the exception of the days 

we were gone to gospel meetings.   Sundays is pretty regular now with the 

exception of Nancy who has not been here in a couple of months. She has changed 

jobs and has also been going to Mexico and has stopped coming.  As a result her 

son Luis has had trouble attending services and I am now going to his home to 

study some things to help encourage him, as he is young and is easily discouraged.    

One of our elderly sisters has been hospitalized for a month now with kidney 

issues and possibly cancer.  She has not been able to attend for about 2 months 

now and is really struggling with her health. 

We are also having a new old visitor from years ago return to us.  He is the 

husband of one our members here and used to visit us a long time ago.  He is now 

coming to our worship services whenever he can when his wife comes.  He is a 

good man and also a friend.  We pray that God will allow us to reach him with his 

Word. 

Our live stream on Facebook is under Kiestview bilingual church of Christ / iglesia 

de Cristo and it has been good for us to reach people   I have had two bible studies 

develop from this media and we pray that it will produce more.   

This month I was very busy and I preached a gospel meeting in Louisville, 

Kentucky at the Birchwood congregation where brother Gene Frost used to be the 

preacher but is now retired.  I really enjoyed being with them and meeting the 



brethren there and working with them.  From there I spent the weekend with the 

West End congregation where brother Melvin Spencer preaches.  This 

congregation also has allowed me to be a part of their radio program for the past 3 

years.  The program is a bible based question and answer program and I really 

enjoy being on it every Monday afternoon.  During the week I was there preaching 

for the Birchwood congregation I was able to do the radio show almost every day 

live which was very enjoyable.  I then preached for them on Sunday and gave the 

bible study as we spent the day with them.  They were also a very good 

congregation and I will be with them for a week preaching a gospel meeting next 

June, God willing.   

On a personal level, I am now being tested to see if I have any more tumors 

coming out.  So far it has been some good news. We will pray that God can help 

me to be able to get better or at least not worse.  Please remember us in your 

prayers.   

Brethren, thank you so much for all that you do for us.   May our Lord prosper you 

with His wisdom and His word and may you always have the necessities of life.  

In His Name, 

Antonio Montanez  

 

 

 


